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10, 33, 60, 228, 231, 234, 635

Not lottery numbers, these are numbers of Wiltshire bus services which have been cancelled by 
other operators in recent years and Faresaver have stepped in and picked up the pieces.

It's what we do, but unlike the lottery there is no pot of gold, so we have to make the best of the 
resources and funding available.

Now we have the D3 Melksham to Bath to contend with..... don't worry we are working on it !

More details to follow tomorrow.

PRESS RELEASE - 31st January 2020

A statement on the withdrawal of First Bus service D3 Melksham – Bath

It has come to our attention this week that First Bus are intending to withdraw 
their D3 bus service from Melksham to Bath on 6th April 2020.

Faresaver buses have been operating an X72 bus service between Melksham and Bath
since 2006. When First Bus cancelled the service between Melksham and Devizes in
2010, due to alleged poor usage and lack of sustainability, Faresaver stepped in
and extended the X72 service to Devizes and the surrounding villages to fill the
void left by First Bus. We were initially pleasantly surprised at the level of 
usage and in the years since we have seen this usage grow on the corridor.

Since 2014 First Bus have cancelled the Chippenham Trowbridge Frome 234 service 
and the Chippenham Bath 231 service amongst others. In each case, Faresaver has 
stepped in to provide a comprehensive service and fill any voids left by the 
withdrawal of First Bus. In every case we have provided a suitable replacement 
to the First Bus commercial services which have disappeared.

We now have a new opportunity to enhance the corridor between Melksham and Bath.
Prior to 2006 there was one bus an hour, the new Faresaver service made this 2 
buses an hour and this increased to 3 when the Devizes extension was added. The 
launch of the First Bus Discover network increased this to 4 buses per hour 
(four times the level of service previously existing). It seems there were not 
enough passengers for First Bus to cover their costs on this route.

Now that the D3 is going, Faresaver are faced with renewed challenges:
We need to try and ensure that we provide a bus service to all stops on the 
route currently covered. if they are adequately used.

We need to ensure we have sufficient capacity at peak times.
We understand that Wiltshire Council are looking at the provision of replacement
contracts for the evening and Sunday bus services.

Compared to First Group plc, Faresaver is a relatively small independent 
operation. However, despite this, we are perfectly capable of providing a bus 
network that many outsiders view with envy. We use the very latest transport 
technology in terms of satellite tracking, realtime data, wi-fi on bus and now 
contactless payments. To this end, we are relishing the prospect of providing 
Melksham with a bus service suitable for the coming decade.
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